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FEBRUARY 2021 MINUTES
ATTENTION: MEETING IS AT THE
AMERICAN LEGION HALL BOARD ASSEMBLY ROOM
1116 ANGELO RD
SPARTA, WI 54656
Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, you may access the meeting remotely
Meeting link: https://monroecountywi.webex.com                         +14043971516 US Toll
Meeting number: 187 236 2930	Access Code: 187 236 2930	Password: SolidWaste
   Committee:	Solid Waste Management, Mark Halverson, Committee Chair   
  Date: 	Tuesday, February 16th, 2021
  Time:	4:00 PM
 Place:	AMERICAN LEGION HALL
Attendance: Mark Halverson, Rod Sherwood, Nodji Van Wychen, Jen Schmitz, Keith Giraud
		

1. Call To Order: Mark Halverson calls meeting to order at 4:00 PM. 
2. Period of Public Comment: Ron Luethe district 9 supervisor would like to educate the public on the operations of the landfill.  What is in place now to protect the public health?  He would like to have transparency.  There are monitoring wells in place.  What are the sources of daily cover?  How does it work?  Should we have a private well sampling to get a baseline?  If there is contamination, what do we do about it?  Each person should take some responsibility and understand what waste should and should not go in the landfill.  He would like everyone to be respectful of everyone’s comments tonight.  Mike Geier is a concerned citizen.  Many years ago the county board was taken to the landfill and discovered it was constructed in the wrong place.  One of the problem was the clay base.  It could get dry and cracked.  He understands that there is now a rubber liner.  He says the liner could be compromised.  The landfill is over two aquifers.  There are leachate wells that are ponding.  The water treatment plant is having issues with the leachate.  Is the landfill safe?  Can we make it safer?  Do we need to close it down?  Terry Taylor the landfill operator would like to make comments.  There are very few people who put liners in landfills.  Once the clay is compacted it does not dry out because it can’t get any air.  Once the liner is put in there is sand placed on top of it.  He is on the front lines dealing with the waste every day.  He does not want to breathe in anything hazardous either.  He believes the system is safe and is being run the proper way. Jerry Martell of Modern Disposal would like to make a comment.  He has been in solid waste for 46 years.  He questions Mr. Geier’s facts.  He hauled the second load into the landfill when it opened.  He said the DNR engineer at the time said the landfill was one of the best landfills.  He says the Ridgeville 2 landfill is a subtitle D landfill.  There have been no subtitle D landfills in Wisconsin known to leak.  Part of his job was to review landfills when he worked for Modern Cleanup.  Modern Disposal only dumps in safe landfills.  He withdrew his proposal last month to bring contaminated soil to the landfill.  He was improving the back part of his property.  It is not the purpose of Modern Disposal to cause environmental damage.  They were the first private company to get the recycling award from the State of Wisconsin.  He saw an opportunity to provide the landfill with cover material.  Nobody in the Town of Ridgeville ever contacted him.  Mike Geier said someone who lives in the Town of Ridgeville had to replace his well because of contaminants from the landfill.  
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Discussion/Action: Approval of January 2021 Minutes: Giraud motions Van Wychen seconds  motion passes with 5 ayes.  
4. Landfill and Departmental Operations
a. General Activities/Tonnage/Revenue/Load/Leachate Report: Gross tonnage is 2988 tons, up 2.61% from last year.  Tonnage less cover material is 2889 tons, up .35% from last year.  Incoming landfill loads are 628, up 7.17% from last year.  Leachate out of the landfill is 489,750 gallons, down about 11,000 gallons from last year.  Revenue is $164,349, up 12.70% from last year.     
b. January 2021 Financial Report: Revenue receive $182,580 Expenses $63,119 Recycling program $7,236 Net Solid Waste Funds Balance $112,225 Cash Balance $104,856 Ridgeville 2 Closure and Long-term Care Account $2,534,279 Solid Waste Facilities Reserve $3,984
5. Discussion: Contaminated Soil Updates: Jerry Martell has recalled his offer to bring the contaminated soil to the landfill.  We have been researching this extensively for the last month.  We have been in contact with the DNR.  We heard from Marty Herrick’s boss and said how it would be determined if something was hazardous waste.  We wanted to make sure any of the testing had solid analytics.  If we were to have accepted the material there is a project manager at the remediation site who would have given Jerry options for dealing with the soil.  Even if it would have been deemed safe for the landfill Dave would have brought it to a committee vote.  Keith Giraud asks what the analytics on the soil were just so the public is informed.  At this point the issue is closed though so we will not have to worry about it.  Initial testing on the soil wasn’t enough for the engineers to make the determination whether it was hazardous or not.  Initial testing was .019 ppm arsenic, and our acceptance limits are 5 ppm, but we still would have had to make the determination if it was hazardous.  Keith Giraud wants the public to know once again that if it was deemed hazardous we could not have taken it anyway.  Jerry does have the test results.  He has had 3 engineering firms that have worked on it.  Conclusion from Dec 7 2018.  NO significant impact in the soil.  Present soil concentrated pose a minimal risk.  Potential for people to come into contact with the arsenic is low.  Based on the results the environmental impact report by Braun InterTech the metals in the soil do not pose a threat to human health and the environment.  Jen would like to know if the normal operations would have lead us to the same conclusion.  If it is a normal load of contaminated soil not from an industrial site we can accept within our limits.  If we learn about the historical significance of the site and it is an industrial site, then we would need further testing.  Standard operations would have been okay with the DNR, though not with the public.  Jen says we have a lot of common ground with everyone who wants what is best for Monroe County.  Keith said Dave Wilcox lives across the street from him and has never seen him drill a new well.  All Mr. Geier knows is what the man told him. 
6. Discussion: Future Landfill Expansion Financial Breakdown: Tina had requested a breakdown of half-cell and full cell expansion options.  Half-cell would be if we do not have enough money to construct a full cell.  Half-cell would be 1.7 acres just under $1,000,000.  Half-cell would not have 50% the capacity of a full cell it would be about 30%.  Geometrically if you split the cell in half you can get about 30% of the cell’s volume based on where you have to place the waste so you don’t get to far out.  Half-cell will only last about 2 years.  IF we build phase 5 west in 2026 than we would have to build phase 5 east in 2028.  Half the excavation half the clay liner half the leachate collection system but you would have to build the entrance to the cell.  You would have to build the sump to collect the leachate and also the piping to send the leachate to the tank and the leachate treatment system.  That is why the first half will be more expensive.  You will have to bring the contractor in twice with 2 bids, so there is a lot of extra costs.  Erik believes building the full cell would be 1.3 million.  It would be significantly cheaper than splitting the project in half.  Erik thinks it would be about 150,000 cheaper to build the full cell vs. the half-cell.  Rod Sherwood is wondering why we are talking about doing it in 2 phases.  Dave said it is a matter of having enough money by 2026.  It depends on what the costs are on getting the landfill back in compliance with phasing.  Rod Sherwood says we could go to the general fund and pay it back later.  
7. Discussion: DNR Notice of Violation Update: We need to put together a response to the violation to discuss how we plan to address the violations.  We will not have to implement anything yet, but just need a timeline on when we will get this done.  Some things are done, like our tire pile, our landing pad, and entering some data for the DNR.  
8. Discussion: Leachate Treatment System Updates: We have had a lot of downtime.  Lead time on chemicals have been high.  There is a shaft on Corncob that is down.  They believe it is a berring.  They have people onsite today though they are not taking anything apart today.  Apex has sent a letter of what they expect from Corncob which is 10,000 gallons a day with 7000 of that as clean water.  It has been shut down since Sunday due to it needing a CIP.  The RO system has been clogged and Apex and Corncob have been going back and forth on who would get a new cartridge.  It is Apex now.  We gave them 6 months from October to prove the system.  Mark Halverson would like Apex to come to the next meeting.  Dave suggests maybe having a special meeting about it instead.
9. Manager’s Report: Manager says we will be working on our response to the NOVs and have Andy take a look at it before we send it in.  Then we will be doing some data entry.  Cedric says they have requested Dave come to the full board meeting next month to talk about the long term financial stability of the landfill on March 24, 2021.
10. Set Next Meeting Date: March 16, 2021 4:00 PM
11. Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 4:57 PM

Cc:  Shelley Bohl, County Clerk (press), Solid Waste Committee, Martin Herrick, WDNR, Benjamin Peotter PE, Ayres Associates, Erik Lietz PE, Oakridge Engineering, Randy Weinkauf, Riverview Construction, Jerry Martell, Modern Disposal Systems

Please note:  A quorum of the Monroe County Board or other committees may be present at this meeting.  No business of the County Board or other committees will be conducted at this meeting.  Only the business noted above. Anyone wishing to be mailed an agenda, please contact the Solid Waste Department to be added to the list. This agenda is posted both at the Solid Waste Department and online at http://www.co.monroe.wi.us/committees/solid-waste-management-committee/



Larry Wopat • Assistant Manager • 				larry.wopat@co.monroe.wi.us		
David Heser • Manager • 					david.heser@co.monroe.wi.us
website: http://www.co.monroe.wi.us/departments/solid-waste/
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pages/Monroe-County-Solid-Waste-Management/



image1.jpeg




